Minutes April 1, 2019

The Minersville Town Council held a regular meeting on Monday April 1, 2019 at 5:00
pm at the Minersville Town Hall.

Council present: Mayor Caleb Evans, Todd McMullin, Kade Blackner and Barry
Marshall. Kolby Blackner was absent. Town Clerk Cherie Wood and Deputy Clerk
Melissa Marshall.

Visitors: Trina Robinson, Tammy Fairhurst, Devin Marshall, Arayle Marshall, Pete
Jones, Les Whitney, Kalie Stringer, Christine Dotson, Alex Hollingshead and Jarrett
Fairhurst.

Prayer was given by Barry Marshall
Mayor Caleb Evans called the meeting to order at 5:04 pm

Kade Blackner made a motion to approve the minutes from the March 18" 2019 council
meeting without additions or corrections, Todd McMullin seconded the motion; all voted
in favor, the motion passed.

Trina Robinson, the new swimming pool manager has a few questions about the pool.
When does the season for the pool open and close? Saturday May 25™ and close the last
week or so in August depending on the weather and lifeguard schedules.

*Hours of operation? 12:00 — 4:00 and 6:00 — 8:00 p.m

*Swim lessons? The council would like for the lifeguard to give beginning swim lessons
but make sure the cost of the lessons cover the cost of having to pay lifeguards and
managers salary.

*Ladies swim and lap swim? Depends on if there is enough interest and people show up,
if not enough interest then no. Idea is only have it 2-3 times a week not every day.
*Midnight swim? Every Friday, passes do not apply, 2.00 per person

The Council would like Trina to be pool operator certified the class is 300.00 Trina will
see if one of the secluded classes would work for her.

The Council reviewed the lifeguard application. Trina believes that it wouldn’t hurt to
hire all 8. Kade Blackner made a motion to hire Jocelyn Robinson, Holly Wiseman,
Devyn Marshall, Kaydee Marshall, Laynie Hollingshead, Alexis Lazono, Casey Craw
and Destiny Wilmerth as lifeguard for the 2019 season under the condition that they all
pass the lifeguard certification test. Todd McMullin seconded the motion; all voted in
favor the motion passed.

Devyn Marshall and Arayle Marshall are here representing the 4 Girls State junior girls
that will be going to Girls State this year, June 3-8" Devyn asked the council if the town
would be willing to donate 50.00 to each girl to go towards the fee for them to go. This
program teaches girls about how the government works. Tammy Fairhurst would also
like the council to include the 2 boys from Minersville that will be attending Boys State.
They were not able to get to the meeting because of sport activities. The Council asked
the girls if they will be willing to do some work for the town in return for the donation,



